Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

February 11, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes February 11, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Jennifer Huha, Heidi Fisher, Scott Stepp, Brandon Smith, Risa Marmontello and Barbara Romig.  Marlin Zechman was excused.
MINUTES

The minutes from the January 14, 2008 meeting were approved with 3-0 vote.
REPORTS

Forest Stewardship – The January community meeting was postponed due to weather.  It is rescheduled for 2/21/08 at 7:00 p.m.
Planning Commission – The following plans are up for review in February:
· Villa at Morlatton – Care Facility Revision

· American Crane – Land Development Building Expansion

· Schmale Farm – 351 Unit Apartment

· Stephen Dunning – 4 lot subdivision
Board of Supervisors - There was discussion about the letter sent to the Amity EAC members by Richard Gokey regarding the responsibilities of the EAC.  The members reiterated the purpose of our council which is advisory in nature with a focus on protection of environmental resources.  There is no desire on the part of the EAC members to add an additional layer of bureaucracy to the land development process.

The mission statement for the EAC was approved by the Board of Supervisors.  It has been placed on the township website.  

The supervisors also approved the attendance at the Lehigh Valley regional conference on EACs for Brandon and Jennifer.

The next Supervisors’ meeting is scheduled for February 20, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township building. 

OLD BUSINESS

Associate Members – Brian Miller and Bob Hoeveler are both interested in becoming associate members.  Brandon also spoke with Mr. Robbins who will get the name of the student president of the Ecology Club as a potential associate member.  

Radon Brochure – Heidi reported that Craig Hafer has moved forward with the radon brochure.  It will be going to print at Reading Eagle Press shortly with a target distribution date of Earth Day (April 22, 2008).  

Mom’s Club – Heidi will present a talk to this group on the purpose of the Amity EAC.

Water Resource Grant – Marlin provided information on possible grants.  The deadline for submission of proposals is April 2, 2008.  

Action:  Council members will review ideas for grants prior to next meeting.

Environmental Resource Inventory – Jennifer has attempted contacting people who have experience with electronic ERIs.  The conference on February 16, 2008 should be helpful.

NEW BUSINESS

· Recycling Project – Brandon reported that Kim McGrath leads the recycling initiative for the township.  Brandon spoke to Mr. Robbins (superintendent at Daniel Boone).  Tom Voelker (Science teacher from DBMS) is interested in being involved in getting the project started.  Elaine Minehart from the Amity Intermediate Center is also interested in the recycling project.  There are grant funds available from the PA DEP (Recycling Performance program) to pay for the recycling containers.  The application deadline is June 20, 2008.   

There is a paper recycling program through Abitibi that would pick up paper at 

the school at no cost and provide a certificate to the township for the tonnage of 
recycled paper.  
Action:  Barb will contact Kim McGrath to discuss the School Recycling program and current tonnage and what communication goes out to businesses for recycling and Troy Bingaman from Exeter Township to find out about their recycling program.  Brandon will call Tom Voelker to discuss the school recycling program further.
· Pennsylvania Environmental Council – The benefits of membership include updated information, networking opportunities, monthly newsletters.  Brandon contacted Cynthia O’Malley, membership coordinator for the PEC.  The cost to join is $100.

Action:  Jennifer will draft a proposal to Charles Lyons about the township joining the PEC.

· Earth Day – April 22, 2008 – Brandon suggested posting an item on the EAC website regarding Earth Day.  
Action:  Brandon will compile a summary of the Amity Township recycling ordinance for the next meeting.
Next Agenda:
· Earth Day project

· Recycling Update

· Radon Brochure Update
· Report from Lehigh Valley EAC Conference
The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, March 10, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.

